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Elizabeth Kubler-Ross once called Judy Shallenberger, a tumbler, someone who would face a lot of trials and tribulations and come out ahead. Judy has proved that 
prediction accurate. She is a survivor.

But then Judy comes from a long line of strong women and is related to John Quincy Adams on her father's side of the family.  

An artist in her own right, Judy has been painting with oils for 30 years and studying with local artist Greg Drinkwine for three years. Her paintings have been 
shown in Genoa's summer art shows.

"Now I feel that I am at the apex of my life. I have been through my dark night of my soul and survived. Learning to let go is key. Painting nurtures me. When I 
paint, I have to let go of my fears of making mistakes," Judy explains. "You break through by changing your perspective. I was holding onto the bad and the good but 
all things must pass. We have to let go and accept the grace and the goodness of life. Now I try not to get too caught up in all of the little details that can 
clutter up my life. I have also learned how to prioritze.

"I'm a people person. I like to help other women feel better and promote an I Can attitude," Judy enthuses. "I understand the obstacles and hurdles women go 
through. I've grown to feel better about myself and appreciate a woman's worth. We give so much. Being a good mother has always been a priority for me. I know that 
women can be good mothers and grandmothers and also contribute to their community."
 
Judy's dark night of the soul came in 1981-82, when her father died, her mother and step-father were killed by a drunk driver, and both her husband and grandfather 
died of cancer while she raised three young children. She also inherited a huge estate of real estate properties and land, and knew next to nothing about the 
business world.

"I lost all of the people I counted on, my whole support system in one year. My grandmother used to call me "Little Atlas," because I carry the world on my 
shoulders. But I was numb for six years. A part of me died. I didn't know who I was anymore and I had a huge amount of responsibility and all this grief and pain at 
the same time," Judy confides. "But little by little, my faith in God got me through as I realized I had to depend on myself. I had to go out and learn all I could 
about business. At the same time, I decided to become a teacher because I love children. Teaching children has taught me a lot. Children don't hold onto things.

"I'm a different woman now. I had to develop new sides of myself. I am more balanced. I had to integrate the yin and yang, the male and female aspects of myself and 
become a whole person."

Judy also encouraged herself by journaling uplifting messages for hours every day. "I wrote over and over again, I am a person worthy to fulfill my life's purpose 
and to have peace. I was born to love and embrace life. Forgiveness was key. I now know who I am and where I am going.

"I don't have to be Atlas anymore and I learned how to stand up for myself. I was living in the shadows of my parents and my husband. Women have to have their own 
life. I've really learned how to respect and believe in myself. I maintain a sense of who I am and take care of myself no matter what else is going on. I believe in 
God and know that we are never alone."

Juggling many roles is nothing new to her. A mother of three children, an elementary schoolteacher, a business manager, a talented artist and a grandmother all make 
her life interesting and busy.  "I have a more global connection to life than I did before. I know that the way we behave has an effect on others. I have always 
wanted to contribute and make a difference. What we do counts and we can create miracles even in the face of adversity." 

Being a well-known and respected doctor's wife is one of Judy's roles, a part that she's played for over 16 years. Born and raised into a family of artists in the 
Bay area, Judy met Dr. Frank Shallenberger when she needed to find a doctor who would take over her former husband's practice in Walnut Creek. 

"From the first, I liked Frank's idealism. He was a truth seeker and I was intrigued with his ideas. I had never heard of alternative medicine and was raised in a 
very conventional manner," Judy shares. "I was very skeptical at first but Frank was becoming disillusioned trying to treat chronically ill patients who were not 
getting any better. He searched for answers and studied therapeutic techniques in Europe, Asia, and Canada."

Linus Pauling and other doctors gave workshops and seminars that Frank attended.

"Frank's fervor and dedication really impressed me.  I was in awe of the results I saw in patients after Frank incorporated alternative medicine into his practice. 
I was probably Frank's toughest case," Judy recalls. 

She had chronic bronchitis and would get pneumonia at the drop of a hat. "I took antibiotics and was sick a lot of the time. I'd get well for awhile then get sick 
again. Finally, Frank sat me down and gave me some homeopathic remedies, IV therapies and put me on a cleansing diet. I felt much stronger after three months and I 
still get respiratory flu's but I am able to get over them very quickly." 

Frank's pioneer spirit and openness to new ideas created a real spark of curiosity and desire for Judy to learn more about the newly emerging field of Anti-Aging 
medicine. Judy and Frank moved from the Bay area to Nevada in 1991 where they founded the Nevada Center of Alternative and Anti-Aging Medicine in Carson City.

Judy's enthusiasm for alternative medicine keeps on growing. "I am very excited about Anti-aging medicine. I have always assisted Frank in the office with patient 
care, special diets, managing the business and scheduling appointments. I really want to contribute what I can to help people. That's our first priority. As Clinic 
Director, I try to make sure that our patients needs get met. I want patients to feel heard and to know they are important to us." 

Judy also wants patients to look good as well as feel good. 

"Anti-aging medicine became a special interest of ours because it focuses on prevention. A lot of diseases are opportunistic to the aging process," Judy states.  "I 
wanted to add a lighter side to his practice, something that would help patients look good as they feel better. But looking good in a healthy way to enhance 
someone's appearance. Put a glow on their face in a safe, healthy way."

Judy is excited about various treatments including Genesis 2000 and microdermabrasion. She was skeptical until she saw the results for herself. Genesis, invented in 
Milan, Italy, gives people a mini-lift of the face, raises eyebrows and cheeks, takes away sags and makes the skin glow. Microdermabrasion is the perfect lunch hour 
treatment for acne, reduction of fine lines, scars, and stretch marks.

"Genesis feels like a face massage. Each part of the body requires a different manipulative protocol but basically electromagnetic waves go through wands and it's 
painless."

At an Anti-Aging conference, Judy discovered a skin care line, formulated by a registered nurse, that she's happy to share. "I have paid a fortune for cosmetics in 
my lifetime. But this skin care line is different. Most skin creams don't penetrate the first layer of skin but these products go deep into the dermis. C-esta even 
rebuilds collagen. You can really notice a difference and we make these products very affordable for people." 

Lasers have been used for many years. Laser technology, including laser hair removal as well as facial and leg spider veins and facial resurfacing are cutting edge 
treatments that the Shallenbergers are very optimistic about.

Judy explains,"Laser treatments offer minimal discomfort, don't hurt or burn and recovery time is ten times faster than other skin resurfacing procedures." 

She is very optimistic about the future of Anti-aging and alternative medicine.

"I think the sky is the limit. Every day there are exciting breakthroughs and I want bring healthy procedures that help patients look and feel better to the 
practice."

For seniors over 65, the clinic offers a 10% discount on treatments and 20% on doctor's visits. For more information, call 884-3990.




